#### Memorial Gifts Cont'd.=

#### MRS. ESTELLE SUMNER **THIGPEN**

Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Lewis Dr. and Mrs. Bruce E. Whitaker

#### MR. JAMES TOMMY TILLER

Mr. and Mrs. Clifton S. Collins

#### MRS. VIOLET TIMBERLAKE Miss Anna Belle Crouch

MISS DELLA TITTSWORTH Miss Anna Belle Crouch

#### MRS. ETHLEEN UNDERWOOD

Mr. and Mrs. Bynum R. Brown Mr. and Mrs. Percy Bunch Mr. and Mrs. Clifton S. Collins Miss Anna Belle Crouch Mr. and Mrs. James B. Dewar, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Lewis Mr. and Mrs. Charles L. Revelle, Sr. Mr. and Mrs. J. Guy Revelle, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Ben C. Sutton, Sr.

# MR. JOSEPH VAUGHN

Mr. and Mrs. Ben C. Sutton, Sr.

#### COLONEL SAMUEL VINCENT

Miss Anna Belle Crouch

#### HELEN R. VINCENT Mr. and Mrs. Bynum R. Brown

#### MR. TONY VINCENT, SR. Miss Anna Belle Crouch

MR. JOHN C. WALSH

# Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Lewis **ELIZABETH STANLEY**

WALTERS Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Lewis

## MRS. JULIA DOWNS WARD

Dr. and Mrs. Hargus Taylor Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Lewis Mrs. O. C. Turner

#### **BERTHA (BETTY) GREEN** WEBSTER

Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Lewis

#### MR. S. E. (BOB) WHITE Mrs. Texie Camp Marks

#### MR. KENNETH WADE WHITE

Mrs. Betty N. Batchelor Mr. and Mrs. Bynum R. Brown Chowan College Faculty and Staff Chowan College Maintenance Staff Mr. and Mrs. Clifton S. Collings Mr. and Mrs. James B. Dewar Mr. and Mrs. Robert N. Jones Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Lewis Mr. and Mrs. Ben C. Sutton, Sr.

#### MRS. LILLIAN WHITE Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Hill

### MRS. GRACE WILLIAMS

Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Lewis Mr. and Mrs. Ben C. Sutton, Sr. Dr. and Mrs. Bruce E. Whitaker

#### THE HONORABLE ROBERT **EARL WILLIFORD**

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Vann Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Lewis

#### **MARION HOLLOMAN** WINBORNE

Mrs. Ralph C. Mason

# MR. JAMES HENRY WOOD

Dr. and Mrs. Bruce E. Whitaker

#### MARY H. WOOD

Chowan College Faculty and Staff Miss Linda Hassell

#### MR. ROGER "BUCK" WOODARD, JR.

Mr. and Mrs. Clifton S. Collins

## MR. J. RAYNOR WOODARD

Mr. and Mrs. Charles L. Revelle, Sr. Miss Emma Gay Stephenson Dr. and Mrs. Bruce E. Whitaker

#### LOUISE COLLINS YEATTES

Mr. and Mrs. Clifton S. Collins

### MRS. ANNE E. YOUNG

Betty N. Batchelor Miss Anna Belle Crouch Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Lewis Dr. and Mrs. R. Hargus Taylor

Three dedications during the year honored two pioneering entrepreneurs and an alumna of the college. Above, the William Krueger School of Graphic Communications was dedicated in November. Dunn Hall was dedicated in honor of Charles K. Dunn, Jr. and the Susan Parker Kerr Gazebo dedication was a tribute to the dedicated alumna, Susan Parker Kerr.

# Professor Emeritus succumbs Simmons

Carl Henry Simmons, professor emeritus, died July 4 in Roanoke-Chowan Hospital in Ahoskie, N.C. He taught mathematics at Chowan from 1963 until 1988 and also worked with the athletic department. He was a former teacher at Greenbrier Military Academy in Lewisburg, West Virginia.

Simmons graduated from Union University, received the master's degree from West Virginia University and completed graduate work at East

Carolina University, Rutgers University, and Oklahoma State University. Since retiring from Chowan, he had resided in Murfreesboro where he was a member of the Murfreesboro Baptist Church and the Exchange Club. He also served in the Naval Reserve.

Donations to the Book of Memory in the name of Carl H. Simmons may be sent to the Office of Development, Chowan College, P.O. Box 1848, Murfreesboro, N.C. 27855.

# **Notes from Development**

"The North Carolina and Southern Baptist Foundations"

The Development Office of Chowan College is pleased to be associated with the North Carolina Baptist Foundation and the Southern Baptist Foundation of Nashville, Tennessee. The college also works with other state foundations, but in the main works with the one located in Cary, North Carolina and Nashville, Tennessee.

These foundations are supported by the Cooperative Program and were established to provide investmentmanagement and estate planning services for individual Southern Baptists and for Southern Baptist agencies and institutions.

Some of the services offered: · Assist individuals with drafting or

- rewriting their wills.
- · Assist individuals with life income trusts through means of unitrusts, charitable gift annuities, and pooled income funds.
- Serve as executor of an estate.

- · Invest and manage money for individuals, agencies or institu-
- · Assist individuals with estate plans.
- · Assist individuals with making gifts to a North Carolina Baptist or Southern Baptist cause.
- · Serve as a trustee for trusts benefiting a North Carolina Baptist or Southern Baptist cause.

Both of these foundations charge a very modest fee for their services, compared with those of other financial institutions that provide similar serv-

Chowan College's Development Office works in cooperation with both of these foundations and encourages individuals to use their services.

If you do not know how to contact your state Baptist Foundation, call the Baptist Headquarters in your state or the Chowan College Development Office (919/398-4101).

# Planned Giving

To assist you with your planned giving (estate planning), the Chowan College Development Office would be pleased to send you information on:

- How to make a gift to Chowan College and also receive income for your lifetime;
- How to give and still remain in control of your money;
- How to give real estate to Chowan College;
- How to give securities (stock) to Chowan College;
- How to give an insurance policy that will benefit both you and Chowan College;
- How to include Chowan College in your will.

Requested by: (Mr., Mrs., Ms., Miss, Dr., Rev.,)

(First Name, Middle Initial, Last Name)

(Address-If Box Number, please give street address also)

(City)

(State)

Phone Number: Home (

\_Business (

Enclose this clipping in an envelope and mail to: Development Office, Chowan College, P.O. Box 1848, Murfreesboro, NC 27855, or call 919/398-4101

The annual Chowan Phonathon will be held this fall. Students and alumni volunteers will be calling alumni, parents and friends asking for gifts and pledges to the Annual Fund. Pledges made this fall are payable until May 31, 1992.

This is the one time during the year that alumni and parents will be telephoned to contribute to the Alumni Loyalty Fund and Parents Fund.



"Due to alumni demand last year, we changed the phonathon from the spring to the fall of the year. Last year's fall phonathon brought in a record amount of contributions and support for the college," states E. Vincent Tilson, vice president for development. "We are confident this fall's phonathon will be a success and hope many alumni and friends will respond positively when they are called."